

Martyn Williams report-LRA meeting 03.10.16

#### Agenda item 6.b.-FPG REPORT

-Transform Leatherhead-there has been no contact with the Transform team on the overall project(see note below re Church Street) since the last meeting as the CRG meeting in September was postponed until 13<sup>th</sup> October.

Hubert and I did meet with Rod Shaw of MVDC on 22<sup>nd</sup> September to establish why previous discussions/agreements as to the Church Street proposals seem not to have been reflected in the final scheme. A note of this meeting has been distributed. RS explained why MVDC had not thought a "shared surface" scheme was practical and why they had proceeded to order materials without any further debate. He did confirm that there would be a further round of consultation re final issues such as planting and street furniture.

Kingston House Gardens-following the representation made to Circle Housing( reported at the last meeting), a response was received. This stated that they were consulting with their residents and that once a form of development has been finalised, they would make a planning application. At this point neighbours will have an opportunity to make representations. I suggested to the neighbour action group that they/we attempt to influence Circle before they get to the point of making an application. A response is awaited.